



Minutes of Parish Council Meeting Monday 11 November 24 at 6.30pm

Present

Councillors Cllr E Broddley (Chair), Cllr Greenwood, Cllr K Boyington, Cllr M Russell, Cllr K Holley, Ward Cllr Wells
Brad Greenwood (PRAX)

Clerk: Hannah Hepworth

2 members of the public.

Public Participation:

Would the Parish Council consider lamp post poppies for next year?

2411/1 Apologies were received and accepted from Ward Cllr Clark, Ward Cllr Hannigan, Cllr K Robinson

2411/2 To receive declarations of interest under the Localism Act 2011 – being any pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest in agenda items not previously recorded on Members' Register of Interests.

24/8/iii Cllr Boyington, Cllr Holley, Hannah Hepworth – personal

b) Declaration signed in the presence of the chair for Cllr K Holley and he was welcomed to the parish council.

None

2411/3 **Proposed: Cllr Boyington, Seconded: Cllr Russell**

Resolved: The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in October 2024 were agreed as a true record - unanimous

2411/4 To receive any reports from external organisations

- 1) Report from Prax LOR – flare has been significant as a unit has tripped. It has been within the flaring limits. PRAX will do an article for the newsletter around flaring
- 2) Report from Ward Councillors – Cllr Wells confirmed there were no updates

2411/5 Finance

- 1) **Proposed: Cllr Boyington, Seconded: Cllr Russell**

Resolved: The schedule of payments was agreed

2411/6 Clerk's Report

- 1) **Proposed: Cllr Holley Seconded: Cllr Boyington**

Resolved: The Clerk will request documents from land registry

2411/7 Parish Matters

- 1) Newsletter – Liz to send to Brad and Brad to add about flaring. Public meeting 26 November to be in newsletter
- 2) Speed Sign – the location has been agreed with NLC and the SID has been ordered
- 3) Bins / Dog Bins -awaiting an update – Clerk to send a strongly worded email
- 4) Village Hall maintenance – Hannah and Kevin to get quotes
- 5) Inquiry into Footpath 84– Clerk and Cllr Boyington attended on 5th November at North Killingholme Village Hall
- 6) Horse Signs – This is not possible

- 7) Website – forms have been sent off
- 8) Brad to ask PRAX about a possible refurb. Liz to meet with contractor regarding gate
- 9) Grants and applications – apply for both grants for VE day events – Hannah to speak to Kath to see if Fitties Charity are applying

2411/9 Planning - applications / decisions received.

Planning for the 6 dwellings was discussed – Clerk to write a response using the comments on the portal and include contamination

2411/10 Items for inclusion on the next meeting agenda

Precept and budget, PAT Testing, minutes of October meeting

2411/11 Date of Next Meeting full Parish Council will be Monday 9th December at 6.30pm

2411/12 Any other matters of an urgent nature

None

Meeting close 19:57